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UPPER MT. BETHEL TOWNSHIP
OPEN SPACE ADVISORY BOARD
Monday November 19, 2018


I. CALL TO ORDER
The Meeting was called to order at 7:07 PM by Janet Pearson, Chairman. Members Present: Jason M. Albert, Laura Bocko, and Nick Graziano. Also in attendance, Township Manager Rick Fisher, and one member of the Public, Judith Henckle.

II. COURTESY OF THE FLOOR
None
III. AGENDA
Motion by Nick Graziano, 2nd by Laura Bocko to approve the Agenda with one change. Motion carried.

IV. MINUTES
Motion by Nick Graziano, 2nd by Laura Bocko to approve the Minutes from the September meeting. Motion passed.

V. OLD BUSINESS

Deeds are incorrect. Mr. Karasak’s office needs to start over because the parcel numbers are incorrect.
	
Nelson Snook from Boy Scout Troop 41 presented a proposal for his Eagle Scout project. The project will be a fire pit situated by either Williamsburg Pond, or by the Lookout. No trees need too be removed and it needs to get done by February. It will have a lockable lid on the fire pit itself so only those with Township permission can use it. Janet Pearson made a Motion, 2nd by Nick Graziano to recommend the Nelson Snook be permitted to do his Project on the Lookout. Motion passed.

Penn Trails update. We will need to work with Larry Knutson. Taryn Darius has moved on to another project. Need to pay for PINDI. Cost from Penn Trails for wetlands delineation is $6000 and would take approximately 5 days to complete. Questions arose if the delineation will be flagged or GPS marked and Surveyed? We need to find out and get estimates for the wetland delineation. We should prepare a letter asking how much for the cost, and what we get for that price.

The Preserve Internship. We can move forward. New Professor in charge. However, there is not a large group of students looking for internships right now. That could always change. The BOS gave approval for two interns. Suggestion maybe to branch out to other local colleges/universities to see if there is other interest. Judy Henckle asked what will be their scope of work?

Collura Property. Passed by the BOS, however it was to late to put through this year. Will be put through in March





VI. NEW BUSINESS
None




VII. ADJOURNMENT
Laura Bocko made a motion, 2nd by Nick Graziano to adjourn until our next meeting, December 17, 2018.




Respectively Submitted
Jason M. Albert
Secretary
